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1989 JEFFERSON CUP AWARD 

Anthony Burns: the Defeat and Triumph 
of a Fugitive Slave 
by Virginia Hamilton 

Knopf, 1988. Grade 7 up. 

Born into slavery in ante-bellum Virginia, 
Anthony Burns secured his place in history when 
he fled to Boston in 1854. After a few short 
months of freedom, he was arrested, tried and 
returned to slavery--all under the questionable 
legality of the Fugitive Slave Law. His 
incarceration and trial provoked a storm of 
controversy and abolitionist activity which led 
to demonstrations, riots, and violence. In 
re-telling the daily events of the trial, the 
author effectively portrays the political 
tensions which brought the nation to a fever 
pitch in the years before the Civil War. After 
much suffering, Anthony Burns obtained his 
freedom and fulfilled his dream of becoming a 
preacher, only to die of consumption at the age 
of 28. Virginia Hamilton's stunning 
accomplishment is both a scholarly biography and 
a passionate drama of one man's struggle for 
freedom. 

HONOR BOOKS 

Freedman, Russell. Buffalo Hunt. Holiday, 1988. 
Grades 4-7. 

Beautiful, full-color reproductions of 
contemporary artists illustrate this history of 
the relationship between the Plains Indians and 
the buffalo. The author's vivid account details 
the uses the Indians had for every part of the 
animal, and how the fabric of their society 
disintegrated with the disappearance of the 
buffalo. 
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